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[bookmark: _GoBack]REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM:	John A. Chisholm, Fire Chief	 / Emergency Management Coordinator
DATE:	December 5, 2024
SUBJECT:	Report from the Fire Chief Requesting Acceptance of the Terms of an Emergency Management Performance Grant to Provide Technical Assistance for the Revision of the City’s Local Emergency Operations Plan (LEOP) and to Accept and Appropriate Grant Funds for This Purpose.

Recommendation

The Fire Chief / Emergency Management Coordinator requests that the City Council accept this report.
-
Background

The City applied for and has been prospectively awarded $5,000 in grant funds to secure technical assistance for the revision of the City’s Local Emergency Operations Plan (LEOP).  A current Local Emergency Operations Plan (LEOP) is essential for a community’s disaster preparedness and response planning efforts.  The City’s Plan has not been revised since 2015 and is overdue for revision.  An up-to-date plan is also a prerequisite for receiving certain grant funds from Federal and State agencies.

Discussion

The $5,000 will be used to engage the services of a third-party consultant, Hubbard Consulting LLC, to assist City staff in updating City’s LEOP.  This consultant was utilized for the 2015 LEOP revision.  City staff engaged in a search for and evaluation of consulting firms that provide this service and decided to remain with Hubbard Consulting LLC.

This grant requires a $5,000 in-kind match.  It will be fully satisfied through City staff time spent assisting the consultant and performing work for this project.  No existing operating funds or additional appropriations beyond the grant will be required.
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